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‘STORK TALK’ 
June 2022 

The Official Monthly Newsletter of the 

JABIRU CARAVAN & RV CLUB INC. 
  

            
 

  
 

 
 

 

Rocky Creek Scout Camp, Landsborough 
15th to 20th June 

Our next rally is to be held at the Rocky Creek Scout Camp, 3246 Old Gympie Rd, 
Landsborough.  The Camp is in an area of 120 acres of which 100 acres are 
preserved as natural bushland and wildlife habitat. There are all amenities and 
fire pits for those cool evenings.  

 

LANDSBOROUGH EMERGENCY CONTACTS 

POLICE, FIRE & AMBULANCE     000 

LANDSBOROUGH MEDICAL CENTRE 

5 Maleny St Landsborough    5494 1799 

LANDSBOROUGH VET SURGERY 

9 Caloundra  St Landsborough     5494 1337 

 

  

DISCLAIMER 

The information contained in this magazine for 
the Jabiru Caravan & RV Club Inc is not necessarily 
the views of the Committee or the Editor. All 
contributions are welcome and should be sent to 
the Editor, who reserves the right to summarise 
or amend items without notice. 
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2022 AGM 
 
The AGM was held during the Goomburra Rally on Saturday, 21 May. 
Below is the new Committee for 2022/2023. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

THE JABIRU COMMITTEE 

  PRESIDENT     Carolyn H        0407 745 507 
   VICE PRESIDENT    Kevan C         0409 621 339 
   SECRETARY    Fay S     0429 662 490 
   TREASURER    Marcia P              0412 595 016 
   RALLY MASTER    Peter P        0415 407 266 
   ACTIVITIES COORDINATOR  Joan A   0417 006 645 
   VENUE COORDINATOR        Barry S   0438 167 353 
   EDITOR                   Kay G           0477 713 400 

 

NON COMMITTEE POSITIONS 

  Assistant Secretary    Joan A        0417 006 645 
   Assistant Treasurer   Lorraine G   0419 772 051 
   Assistant Rally Master   Wayne W   0400 559 115 
   Assistant Rally Master   Grahame G   0419 772 051 
   Care and Concern   Suzie C              0409 621 339 
   CCQ Delegate    Grahame G       0419 772 051 
   CCQ Delegate    Dennis W   0434 209 022
   

AGM meeting 

All very formal and good to 
see we had our H&S covered 
with the requisite amount of 
high viz! 
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VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
Hi to all Jabiru members and hope you are all well. 

The annual general meeting went well and the Committee was virtually unchanged, except for Kay and 
Joan (new members) who graciously offered to fill the positions of Editor and Activities Coordinator 
respectively. Thank you to both for accepting the positions. 

The Goomburra campgrounds were very good except for soggy grounds under foot. 

Goomburra grounds are very well maintained and are a credit to Theresa and Brad and also their 
hospitality. 

The weather was kind only for a few days. 

Hazel, Wayne, Marcia and Peter have embarked on their journey north bound and we wish them happy 
travels. 

The camp fires were great, although it was quite cold at times with some interesting clothing being worn. 

Keep safe and well until the next rally. 

Kevan 

 

 
Camp Oven cooking on Saturday night 
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Gate…..what gate? 

MAY RALLY ROUNDUP (by the Editor) 
The May Rally was reasonably well attended given the undesirable weather before the Rally (and during as 
it happened, given we ‘lost’ our Vice President part way through). 

There was no phone or TV signal which meant we were very much communing with nature. The first couple 
of days the weather was kind to us but then the rain (and cold) set in. 

We were missing a few people at Goomburra - rumour has it Marianne had a 
brush with nature and then her car decided to overheat (new engine 
required?). 

Speaking of brushes……rumour also has it that Kevan had a disagreement 
with his gate….how long has that gate been there???? 

I have to own up to a rookie error this Rally - I didn’t anticipate the weather 
temperature so had to borrow a shirt from Peter – lets be clear……ONE SIZE 
DOES NOT FIT ALL!!! 

Disaster nearly struck early during the Rally when we heard that Joan A 
forgot to pack the booze. Luckily there was a sketchy signal at the office 
so she was able to ‘phone a friend’ to help out and get the ‘package’ to 
Joan & Gary to deliver. Maybe it was that extra weight that made those 
potholes seem so much deeper on the way into the campground.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  

Guess who had a birthday…coincidentally on the day we 
went to the pub. And no, those numbers don’t reflect 
the number of cocktails Joan had during lunch! Although 
she does appear to be very thirsty. 

Now that’s a pothole! 
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Morning tea – when 
we thought the rain 
had gone for good. 

Wayne made some 
new friends…..or 
maybe he was on 
the Red Bull 

They didn’t use one of these to 
light fires when I was in the girl 
guides! 
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MAY CELEBRATIONS 
 

 

  

Visitors, Billy-Jo & Gary 
won the raffle 

Wayne & Hazel won 
the Lucky Van Prize 

Wayne & Hazel also had an 
‘anniversary’ - 20 years I 
think it was. 

Joan and Billy-Jo had 
birthdays in May. 

As did Sarah P – 6th May 
(belated birthday wishes 
Sarah). 

Marcia and Peter are both 
celebrating birthdays in 
June and have celebrated 
early as they will be away 
for the next few rallies. 
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FUTURE RALLIES 2022 
 
JULY:   13th to 18th  - Ivory’s Rock  

AUGUST:   17th to 22nd - Tyalgum Showgrounds  

SEPTEMBER:  14th to 19th   - Lowood Showgrounds  

OCTOBER:   12th to 17th  - Canungra Showgrounds 

NOVEMBER:  16th to 21st   - Kingaroy Showgrounds 

DECEMBER:  7th to 12th   - Murwillumbah Showgrounds 

 

RAFFLE PRIZE ROSTER 2022 
 

JULY:   Gary & Joan T  

AUGUST:   Joan A  

SEPTEMBER:  Bill & Sue C  

OCTOBER:   Aivars & Rhonda D 

NOVEMBER:  Albert & Sarah P 

DECEMBER:  Anne & Klaus 

  

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

JUNE BIRTHDAYS: 

Marcia P  11th June 

Kevan C  12th June 

Peter P  25th June 

Bonnie W  28th June 

JUNE ANNIVERSARIES: 

Kevan C & Suzie C 5th June 
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FROM THE TREASURER 

LEOD FIGURES for May Rally: Camp Fees: $1008  Other: $912.29 

Lorraine G will be stepping into the role for the next few months while Marcia is away. 
Please keep up with the bank transfers for payments to keep things simple for Lorraine. 

 

 

  

 

 
RSVP - RALLY MASTER 

Please RSVP for the June Rally to my email address: genner22@bigpond.com, or phone 
me on 0419 772 051 so I know who will be attending the Rally. 

As usual, please ensure you bring additional hoses and power leads just in case. 

    
Thanks and cheers, Grahame 
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ACTIVITY COORDINATOR’S REPORT 
Firstly, thank you to the previous Activity Coordinator, Fay for arranging the 
Goomburra Bush Camp rally. I am sure that I am not alone in saying that it was a 
great spot and even though the weather a little unpredictable it still allowed us to 
enjoy what the area has to offer.  As I am very new to this role as Activity 
Coordinator my first attempt at writing this report was to delete instead of saving, 
so here goes another attempt.  

As the camp oven shared meal and fires was such a success it is intended to continue with this for 
our Saturday night. 

Bring your firewood and camp oven and/or slow cookers to allow you to cook up a storm for our 
shared meals on Saturday night with games to follow. Soup and dessert will be also be provided. 

On Friday, come along to lunch at the Landsborough Pub from 12pm after which you might like to 
check out the museums in Landsborough or take a drive up the mountain to Montville or Maleny. 
There is also the Dularcha National Park to check out. 

Whether you want to relax or take in the sights of Landsborough, the choice is yours.  

So come along and join in the Rocky Creek Scout Camp Rally. Hope to see you there. 

Cheers Joan 

 

  
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

CARE & CONCERN 
If you know of any member who maybe unwell or needs a cheer up 
or a chat, just phone Suzie on 0416 288 277 or email the Secretary 
at jabirucaravanrvclub@gmail.com  
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LANDSBOROUGH RALLY -  15th to 20th JUNE 2022 

Rocky Creek Scout Camp, 3246 Old Gympie Rd, Landsborough 
$22 per van per night. As usual bring longer power leads, water and drain hoses just in case.  Pets allowed 
on a lead at all times. Dump point at Beerwah Sportsground.  

WEDNESDAY   

1pm (ish) Greeting by stand-in rally master, Grahame. Set up in designated position and relax.   
4.00pm Happy Hour 
6.00pm BBQ lit for BYO dinner or pop your camp oven on the fire 
7.00pm  Board games and cards or chat by the fire 
Later Port and Talk 

THURSDAY  

7.00am  Walk and Talk 
10.00am  Morning Tea  
12.00pm  Sausage Sizzle (club supplied)  
4.00pm  Happy hour.  
6.00pm  BBQ lit for BYO dinner or pop your camp oven on the fire 
7.00pm  Board games and cards (always open to new games) or chat by the fire 
Later Port and Talk 

FRIDAY     

7.00am  Walk and Talk 
10.00am  Morning Tea  
12.00  Lunch at Landsborough Hotel  
4.00pm  Happy hour.  
6.00pm  BBQ will be lit for BYO dinner or pop your camp oven on the fire 
7.00pm  Board games and cards or chat by the fire 
Later Port and talk 

SATURDAY   

7.00am  Walk and talk  
10.00am  Morning tea  
4.00pm  Happy hour 
6.00pm  Shared dinner.  Camp oven or slow cooker.  Whatever you prefer.  Soup and Dessert provided 
7.00pm  Dice game Beetle 
Later Port and talk  

SUNDAY     

8.15am  Visit the Treasurer to pay your account and purchase your raffle tickets by 8.45am 
9.00am  Morning tea, birthdays and anniversaries, raffle draw and lucky van draw, etc.  

 
Farewell and safe trip for those leaving for home.  For those staying on, have a relaxing day. 


